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                                                  Newsletter 14th September 2018
Our School Values: Respect – Responsibility – Honesty – Kindness – Achievement - Happiness
Dear Parents and Carers, 
Thanks! – following last week’s reminder regarding P.E kits, we have had a significant increase in the number of pupils who are fully prepared for P.E in school this week. Thank you to all pupils and parents for this. We are also grateful to the parents who came in to school today to assist with taking classes to and from the photographer session, which enabled the day to run smoothly. Photo proofs will be sent home at the end of next week.
Staffing update – Mrs Doyle (class teacher P4 and P2/3b) attended interviews yesterday for the post of Depute Head Teacher at Newmachar Primary School and was successful. The post is a fixed term secondment which will run for the remainder of this school year and we are starting the recruitment process immediately to find her replacement. I will keep you updated, but currently Mrs Doyle’s leaving date is likely to be Friday 9th November. Every effort will be made to ensure a smooth transition for all pupils in P4 and P2/3b. 
Ski Trials – Well done to all skiers who took part in the recent time trials in Alford. We received some excellent feedback regarding both the standard of our skiers ability, as well as the behaviour and team spirit which was demonstrated by all of our pupils. Our teams are preparing for competitive events due to take place tomorrow at Garthdee (good luck to Luca, William, Amelie W, Amelie M and Oscar!) and also in Alford on 29th September, where another two teams will take part. More details next week!
“In The Dog House” – We were alerted to an issue today regarding dog fouling just outside the school grounds. Whilst I’m confident that the irresponsible dog owner in question is not one of our parents, pupils or staff, I would ask everyone to be vigilant, be careful where you walk and please do make the school office aware of any further similar issues around our school grounds, so that we can liaise with council officers and others if necessary. 
Golden Time is changing! – This term we will be trialling a new version of Golden Time, which usually runs from around 2:30pm to 3pm on Fridays and is “free” time for pupils. Although for some children this is a welcome break at the end of a long week, it can be rather an unproductive time with regards to learning. Our new plan for this slot on Fridays is that each class teacher runs a “Friday Club” of their choice. Children have been asked to choose 3 clubs from the list and groups will be created with these choices in mind. This enables pupils to try out a fun activity whilst getting to know a range of children from across all stages in the school (P1-P7). The club choices are: Forest Schools/Outdoor Learning, Gardening, Technology, Lego, Rugby, Football, “Go Noodle” (dance), Board Games, Drama, Music, Art, Reading, Job Club (exploring future employment opportunities) and Glee club (singing).
We would welcome any parent volunteers who have a particular skill or interest to come forward and help out at any of these clubs, or with any suggestions of further clubs which we can develop. At the end of this term, this change to Golden Time will be evaluated and next steps planned. We welcome any feedback from you.
Reminders:

.
· P6 Ski Trip Meeting –The information meeting for parents and pupils in P6 who wish to attend the ski trip this year will take place in school on 20th September at 6pm.
· Parents Evenings – As per the letter issued yesterday, parents evenings will take place on Tuesday 2nd October and Thursday 4th October. Please ensure that reply slips are returned by Monday 17th September.
More news next week. 
Best wishes
Amanda Whitfield, Head Teacher
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